PA-TACF Board Meeting July 31, 2008
105 Forest Resources Building

10:00 a.m-3:00 p.m.

Final August 22, 2008
Attending: Chandis Klinger, President; Alex Day, Vice-President; Tim Phelps, Past-President (by phone);Bob Summersgill, Past-President; Dave Armstrong, Science Committee Chair; Ann Leffel, Science Committee member; Jim Egenrieder, Treasurer; Tom Pugel, Science Committee member; Ron Farr, New Jersey representative; John Rhode, guest; Blair Carbaugh, guest; Sue Oram, Board Secretary; Bill Montague, Board member; Carl Martin, guest, Lancaster County Conservancy; Tim Eck, Board member; Jim Walizer, Board member, Sara Fitzsimmons, Northern Appalachian Regional Science Coordinator; Dan Wilson, intern; Alan Tumblin, Board member; Not present: Dylan Jenkins, Board member; Tracey Coulter, DCNR representative. Meeting minutes taken by Sue Oram, Secretary.
Old Business:

Treasury/Budget: Jim Egenrieder presented the current balance sheets for the chapter. He would like to initiate sales receipts at all functions, invoice numbers on all bills, and create reimbursement forms on all requests. The Treasurer also proposed that the Secretary be the master scheduler for the chapter, control person for forms and financial transactions, and entry person to record all deposits in QuickBooks. (Right now there are two deposit and reporting locations)
Jim Egenrieder also noted that PA-TACF has contract personnel, not

employees. PA-TACF and TACF prepay PSU for the Northern Appalachian Regional Breeding Coordinator’s salary and benefits and PA-TACF prepays PSU for the Administrative Assistant’ salary and benefits. PSU pays their salaries (which makes PSU the employer) but PA-TACF pays any bonuses directly to the Northern Appalachian Regional Breeding Coordinator
and Administrative Assistant, and therefore is responsible for issuing a 1099-MISC if the bonuses exceed $600/year.
The Board discussed the current annual review process for its two contract personnel and supervisory roles. Jim Egenrieder proposed that the Administrative Assistant and any other future contract personnel receive a yearly performance review. Sara Fitzsimmons agreed to give the review for the next cycle with Board input.

Chandis moved to approve the Treasury report, Tim Eck seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Pens and other giveaways: Chestnut pens have been ordered for speaker gifts. The Board discussed giveaways for events. Alan Tumblin moved to re-order 3000 stickers at a price of $288 or less. Tim Eck seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Hoss’s Fundraiser: Although the income was $180, the member response to the Hoss’s fundraiser was favorable. The Board agreed to try it again in the winter, possibly late February, at the locations that yielded the best response.

Grants: The Board discussed the$10,000 grantor that wishes to remain anonymous; The Hardwood Forestry Fund has invited a proposal. Fencing is needed for future plantings at the Lancaster County Conservancy and in New Jersey. Sue Oram will confirm the deadline for the grant application.
Lancaster County Conservancy (LCC): Carl Martin gave a presentation to the Board on LCC’s mission and resources. It was agreed that the PA-TACF and LCC partnership yields benefits for both organizations.
Science Committee Update: Dave Armstrong presented an overview of the Science Committee’s agenda. The committee is working on three programs: Cytoplasmic Male Sterility (CMS), The American Tree Program and the Regional Backcross Program. The Science Committee recommended that the chapter centralize the CMS program at the Lancaster County Conservancy site. LCC has the resources to maintain the orchards and provide fencing. 
Jim Walizer moved to approve the recommendation to centralize the CMS program at LCC. Tim Eck seconded. Motion carried.
PANO-Pennsylvania Association of Non-Profits: Alex Day moved that PA-TACF join PANO. Tim Eck seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Appalachian Trail Update: 22 hikers and 572 miles are recorded. More hikers are signed up to walk. A certificate of appreciation will be given to each hiker. The commemorative patch discussion was tabled until the next Board meeting.
New Business
Elections: Tim Phelps presented candidates for the current election cycle. Tim Phelps moved that the Board approve the following names for the 2009-2010 class of Board members: Tim Eck, Jim Walizer, and Mike Shanshala. Alan Tumblin seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Chandis appointed Susan Smith to fulfill the Board vacancy left by Ed Fritsch’s resignation for the end of the term 08-09. Tim Phelps moved to approve the appointment. Jim Walizer seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Tim Eck moved to define a new New Jersey representative on the Board, and to elect Ron Farr to that position. Alan Tumblin seconded the motion. Motion carried.

There is no confirmed Vice-President candidate at this time. Tim Phelps will try to contact more potential nominees and report back to the Board in late August.
B3F2 material on private landowner’s property: Chandis Klinger noted that growers should not worry about a squirrel replanting a hybrid somewhere else; as long as a grower does not intentionally distribute or sell seed, there are no liability issues.
Events: Sue Oram reviewed events for late summer and fall. Good volunteer turnout is expected. The events are posted on the website, however a reminder will be sent to the member listserv.

Fall Meeting: Sue Oram mentioned that the fall meeting is confirmed for November 1 at the Community Arts Center in Williamsport. Mike Steele will speak on seed predation; Bill Lord’s presentation will cover insects and wind pollination, and The Nature Conservancy on their Forest Decision Tool.

Raffle: The Board decided that due to the complexity of the official raffle license procedure, that the chapter will abandon further research, and continue sales at events.

Alex Day moved to donate the “Chestnut Morning” print to the Arboretum. Jim Walizer seconded the motion. Motion Carried.

Website Grant: Sue Oram noted that the chapter received $2000 in grant money to revamp the website, and asked the Board who wanted to be involved in approving the redesign and/or vendor selection. Tim Eck volunteered to ask a friend to do it at no cost. Chandis Klinger moved to proceed with website redesign. Tim Eck seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Bucket Trucks: Ron Farr discussed the need for bucket trucks in New Jersey; Donated trucks are hard to find. Suggestions were made about crane use. Tim Eck moved to approve $1000 of the budget in reserve for New Jersey if donated services are not available. Alan Tumblin seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Duke Farms: Bob Summersgill and Tom Pugel met with Duke Farms on several occasions, and gave a chestnut presentation. Duke Farms had several questions about type of planting and who would maintain it. Since the estate has an educational component, Sara suggested creating a packet of information with a proposal that includes information on a chestnut demo orchard and how it can be used from an educational standpoint.
Meeting adjourned 3;25 p.m.
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